## Youth Report 10-19-22

Our Youth club is registered, and state dues paid. The club is in good standing with Bass Nation.

The youth tournament at Elephant Butte Lake went great. Even with the issue we had with the roster system. For the tournament the COI and state special issue permit was issued. We had seven kids show up at the tournament. We had 4 boat captains show up and it was great to have the support. There were two boat captains from EBBA – Justin Amenta, Ray Forbes. One boat Captain High country Brian Stangel and One from Canadian River Justin Allen. Thank you to Brian for all the donations he gave out as prizes to the kids. Fishing was tough but was a success overall.

Upcoming clubs starting. High school team in the works from Leacy Academy. I have a meeting next week but have already sent them all the information to review.

I have 2 youth/ high school kids making a high school team and hoping to travel and fish the MLF Youth open in AZ working on getting registered for it. They are also hoping to attend the Kurt Dove pro Bass Camp. They are working on fundraising for these.

We have more members joining the club and I'm working on adding them to the roster.